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POLICY:

Early childhood classrooms are permitted to participate in school district end of the year barbeques and picnics as permitted by scheduling.

PROCEDURE:
1.  Meals provided by outside clubs & or agencies: These are free meals that are not reimbursable by federal food programs & therefore are not counted in the meals submitted for reimbursement.  Children that are in 4yr. old classrooms may be included with their home schools for this event.  3yr. old classrooms do not participate in this event.  Combination 3 & 4-year-old classrooms may participate in these events if scheduling permits. The children may eat picnic style either in the gym or on the playground dependent on the weather.  

2.  School sponsored BBQ’s provided by home elementary schools food service and generally consists of a hamburger meal which includes the required meal components & amounts of dairy, protein, fruits/vegetables that can be submitted for federal food programs for reimbursement.  Only those children in the 4yr. old classrooms may participate with their home school.  Combination 3 & 4-year-old classrooms may participate in BBQ events if scheduling permits. Meals may be served picnic style either in the gymnasium or on the playground dependent on the weather.   Early childhood program pays for each child and 3 staff that participate.  Parents may participate but need to sign up and make payment in advance through the school office with their perspective schools and are responsible for their own meal costs.  

3.  Early Childhood funds will not be responsible for meal costs occurred by additional staff such as; special education teachers, advocates, and specials teachers. 
4.  It is the classroom teacher’s responsibility to notify the Early Childhood Assistant Director for Health and Safety 10 business days prior to class participation of school sponsored and/or club and agency end of the year meals.  This will allow the Early Childhood Assistant Director for Health to consult with the classroom staff about special diet and possible meal concerns. 

